# <u>Dundee City Council housing</u> <u>allocations policy review</u>

Dundee Federation of Tenants Associations is inviting Dundee City Council tenants to take part in the housing allocations policy review consultation meeting to be held online next Tuesday evening.

Details below:



#### **DUNDEE FEDERATION OF TENANTS' ASSOCIATIONS**

#### Invitation to our General Meeting <u>Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> July 2021</u> 7.00 pm

This meeting will take place Online via Microsoft Teams

#### Allocations Policy Review- Consultation

We would like to invite Dundee Council Tenants to take part in our virtual meeting about the Allocations Policy Review. Unfortunately, due to the pandemic, it has not been possible to hold our normal face to face meetings. Housing Management staff will outline the changes proposed for Dundee City Council's Allocations Policy. Some of these changes are in relation to proposed higher social needs points for harassment, domestic and racial abuse. There is also a '2 offer rule' proposed for housing list applicants. There will be a chance for discussion and questions about this. Please note that we are also planning to hold our AGM online on August 10<sup>th</sup> at 7pm, more details about this will follow.

We ask that you register in advance for this event by emailing <a href="mailto:dfta@number10.org">dfta@number10.org</a>
-we will then email you the link in order to attend this meeting via video. You do not need to download any software for this, you can just click on the link. Please note that you are welcome to turn the video option off. You can also attend the meeting via audio- i.e. just on a phoneline, if you prefer. We can also send you more information about the proposed changes in advance of the meeting.

If you have any questions or issues you wish to raise that is not in relation to the Allocations Policy, please address these to Robert Law at the above email address.

You can also write to us at the freepost address below, but please note that our postal system is delayed due to the office being closed so please allow extra time for this.

FREEPOST RTJK-YXHA-LSKL, DFTA, 10 Constitution Road, Dundee, DD1 1LL (No stamp required, if the freepost code is used)

We hope you can make it along. It is important that tenant consultation still takes place with as many people as possible. If you have any barriers to attending this event, please get in touch.

### <u>International Travel Update - 15 July</u>

A number of changes to Northern Ireland's international country travel lists have been confirmed and guidance for fully vaccinated passengers returning from Amber list countries has also been updated.

#### **Labour Market Statistics**

The labour market statistics were published today by the Northern Ireland Statistics & Research Agency.

## <u>'Spike in cases is concerning' - Swann</u>

Health Minister Robin Swann has expressed concern following a sharp increase in cases in Northern Ireland.

### Ministers united in vaccine effort

The First Minister and Health Minister have visited a mobile vaccination clinic in Larne.